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Update from NMC 
The NMC published the new Quality assurance framework for nursing, midwifery and 
nursing associate education. Universities will use the guidance in the QA framework 
to prepare evidence for validation of new programmes. This can be accessed from the 
website.  
The NMC are undertaking a series of roadshows around the 4 countries in September 
to consider how universities and their practice partners will prepare for the transition 
to the new NMC Future Nurse proficiencies (NMC 2018) and the new Standards for 
Student Supervision and Assessment (NMC 2018). Universities were asked by the 
NMC to invite up to 4 of their practice partners to book on the London event on 25th 
September a.m. or p.m. 
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Sue West, Senior Nursing Education Advisor, NMC at PLPAD Stakeholder 
Engagement Event gives an overview on the Standards of Student Supervision 

and Assessment – July 2018, London South Bank University 
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Stakeholder engagement  
The Project Manager and the PLPLG continue to engage with our 
stakeholders across London. Recent events attended included the PVI Mentor 
Conference at the University of Hertfordshire, the Mentor Conference at 
Imperial NHS Trust, Middlesex University Mentor Conference and Barts 
Health Key Mentor Forum. The Project Manager has directly engaged with 
3,200 stakeholders since June 2017.  
 

Standards for student supervision and assessment 
Since the Stakeholder Event in July the PLPLG have continued to work on the 
Pan London approach to the implementation of the SSSA. We are pleased to 
inform our practice stakeholders that all universities plan to transition to the 
SSSA from September 2019. This unified approach and all HEIs transitioning 
at the same time, should make it easier for our practice partners to implement 
the new approach to supporting and assessing students in practice. The 
PLPLG will be hosting another workshop in October for the Lead Practice 
Educators across London who attended our May event to get further feedback 
and approval for London’s approach to the SSSA. We will then host a wider 
event for our practice stakeholders.  
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Update from Pan London Practice Learning Group 
The PLPLG have continued to work hard on further refining the PLPAD 

documentation following stakeholder feedback. The latest versions of the 

document and the OAR have been forwarded to Kathy Duffy, our external 

appraiser for external scrutiny and feedback and her report is due to by 21st 

September. On receipt of her report we will further refine the documentation to 

reflect any feedback received. If you would like to see the latest versions of the 

documentation, please email Gregory, administrator – G.Brinsdon@mdx.ac.uk 

and request the documents to be emailed to you.  
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